Dear colleagues and partners,

 

We are writing with a wish and call for support.

 

In the Slovene independent artistic and cultural scenes, in the last 7-8 years, similar as elsewhere, there has been a systematic downfall and huge lack of qualitative criteria, lack of purposeful and sensible dialogue with the policy makers and of course, lack of decent budgets.

 

The dialogue with the scene from the side of the Ministry is, although seemingly existent, not more than a theatre of democracy, which the Ministry must do, but with no respect of our efforts opinions or without a real participation and dialogue. All the main decisions are made secretly and without a clear purpose.

 

The last call for applications, whose results came about this January, brought another layer of deconstruction of the professional, independent art scene. The Ministry did not accept any of the suggestions of the professionals from the scene to make the call and the procedures better. They have cut some of the most vital players on the scene, in literally all the art disciplines, through very unclear argumentations, delivered by the independent juries. The procedure is such that there is no possibility of official complaint, we are left only with the possibility of lawsuit.

    

The independent art scene is the one that brings to life new contents, new methodologies, new practices, and open new horizons, and that creates conditions for truly democratic and pluralist society. Further more, we are the ones who are awarded, internationally renowned and in fact in certain segments of artistic production, where there are no state institutions - the only ones in these professions. We co-finance our projects largely with the funds from abroad, we are the rare ones who through our festivals, concerts, exhibitions, publications, conferences, platforms, and meetings bring international knowledge and presence. You know that because you are the ones that we collaborate with.

That is why we ask for your urgent help and support.

 

We, the actors in the independent scene are on the verge of extinction. We were already barely surviving until now already, but this time, it is too much. We need your help.

 
Please, read the letter in the attachment, add, or change as you see fit and send us the signed, stamped letter back latest until Sunday, 4th February 2018 at the following emails:
 
gp.mk@gov.si (Address of the Ministry of Culture)
info@asociacija.si (Association of NGO’s in culture)
 
We will take the signed letters with us to the session of the Board for Culture at the Parliament of the Republic of Slovenia on 6thFebruary. For us, this is an important point of pressure to the decision-makers.

 

It is crucial for us to know that we are not alone in this. Thank you for your support!
